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Well, we have made it through the worst part of winter. Some snow, but not enough to close the schools -  unlike down South and up North!  Dark days are beginning, ever so lightly to lighten up.  For some, though,  it has been tough -  with more funerals in the last six weeks than I had in my first six months, I count myself in that category.  Actually,  please, feel and pray for the families as they come to terms with their bereavements -  not your vicar’s workload. It is great that so many are turning back  to their church for help and support-  thank you.
There is a sense of palpable expectation as we approach BREXIT -  which unless it has been delayed whilst I am typing this at the beginning of February,  is likely to affect us all in some way shape or form. Christian people are far from being immune -  we are all affected by the world’s order or disorder.  The Church in general cannot offer a quick fix to these issues.  What we can do though is to offer an actual or virtual space to be quiet, pray and contemplate.  We can also offer a listening ear too – there are people in your church that can just do that, if you give them a chance. We will stand by you. To find out more, give me a call.  We might be visible and stand up for issues, too.
Lent starts on the 6th Match with the Ash Wednesday service at St James’ Callow End at 7pm.  Join us as we literally mark ourselves out for a Holy Lent. Lent is a time when traditionally we all give something up, learn something about our faith, repent, look forward and collect money for a good cause.  These things are supposed to make us feel better.  But do they? No-  I won’t be giving up chocolate,  but I will be trying to be a better person -  both to myself and others, if that makes sense.  You should try it. Perhaps in these days of a frenetic lifestyle and “must have” culture, can we spend a mere 40 days and nights living more simply and reflecting on those that are struggling?  On the 10th March, again at Callow End Church, we are having a Café Church service with the folk that will be running the Malvern Debt Centre.  Malvern? Debt? Surely not?  Surely, yes.  If you haven’t tried a Café Church format service,  come and give it ago.

During Lent we prepare ourselves spiritually for Easter -  very late this year towards the end of April.  Plenty of time during Lent then , as the days get lighter, to take a hard look at ourselves and see what improvements we can make.  Where is God in our lives?  Can you hear His call on your lives?  Why not?  We are still awaiting a Treasurer to come forward for Powick Parish. Surely, there are useful skills  you could offer your church to further its place in your community?  And for those of you wishing to join our Electoral Roll,  don’t forget to get the form back to church in good time.

I pray that as we start our Lenten observances,  in Church, in our schools and in your homes, you will find Lent a useful season to journey through. Find that time to take stock – for yourself and with God.

Best wishes 
Rev Gary 
